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June 10, 2009
The Honorable Carol Shea-Porter

U.S. House of Representatives

1330 Longworth Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-5822

Dear Representative Shea-Porter:
The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) strongly supports “The Military Overpayment Fairness Act” (HR 2771) that provides a more equitable process by which the military departments may recover overpayments of military pay and allowances erroneously paid to a member of the Armed Forces when the overpayment is due to no fault of the member.

Payment errors are common in the military, and especially prevalent among the Reserves because of their frequent duty status changes. When an overpayment does occur, there is little flexibility for service members to negotiate repayment rates because the Defense Finance and Accounting Service (DFAS) expects rapid repayment of the full amount. The bill states that not more than 10% of a service member’s pay can be deducted monthly to repay the overpayment unless the service member chooses to pay at a higher rate. Additionally, the bill requires a delay in collecting from wounded or ill service members, or from deployed service members.

FRA salutes you for your leadership on this important issue, and stands ready to assist your efforts to advance this legislation in the 111th Congress. The point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs, who can be reached at the phone number above or at john@fra.org.

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES


National Executive Director
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